Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes
November 18, 2020
Directors Present:  Jim Timney

Also, Present:  Marc Twidwell - General Manager
Dennis Peat 


 
 Leslie A Hoffman – Administrative Staff
Eugene Sullivan

          Absent:  Brittany Lehman
 
Selden Wasson

The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 9:04 a.m.
The first agenda item was Roll Call of Directors / Affirmation of Quorum – Director Lehman was absent. All other Directors were present, and a quorum was affirmed. 
The next agenda item was Call to the Public – No members were present.
The Board then reviewed the Consent Agenda –

a. Approval of the October 2020 Board Meeting Minutes - All Directors present reviewed the October meeting minutes.  
b. Financial Statements – All Directors present reviewed the October financials.

Director Wasson made a motion to approve the items in the Consent Agenda, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion passed.

The next agenda item was the Current Events, Reports and Correspondence.
a. Manager’s Report – All Directors present reviewed the Manager’s Report.
b. Office Report - All Directors present reviewed the Office Report.
c. Operations Report – All Directors present reviewed the Operations Report.
The last agenda item was New Business – 
a. By-Law revision – Director Peat questioned Article 4, Section 1i, concerning bonds and Section 5b, concerning the term of directors appointed to fill vacancies. President Timney questioned Article 2, Section 7c, concerning Board approval of members. Marc will consult Bill Sullivan and report to the Board in December.
b. Employee Handbook – Changes made to the Employee handbook regarding Earned Paid Sick Time and the Equal Opportunity Employment Statement were reviewed. Marc will get Director Lehman’s input for approval at Decembers meeting. 
c. Discuss filling vacant position (requested by Director Peat) – Concerns regarding staffing levels were voiced by directors. Marc reported that management did not see a need to fill vacant positions until possibly late next year.
d. Review of Preliminary Budget for 2021- Directors will review the 2021 budget. Marc will correspond through email and at the Directors discretion, a special meeting will be scheduled if needed.
Director Wasson made a motion to adjourn, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The meeting adjourned at 12:15 p.m. 
________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary
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